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Special Sales and Use Tax and Debt Collection Unit 

 
On December 16, 2009, the Governor of Puerto Rico signed House Bill No. 1328 into law as Act 
No. 174 of December 16, 2009, (“Act No. 174”), which creates a special unit known as the 
“Special Sales and Use Tax and Debt Collection Unit,” (“Special Unit”) for the primary purpose 
of collecting, auditing, implementing and analyzing the Sales and Use Tax (“SUT”), and the 
collection of delinquent tax debts. Act No. 174 is one of the most recent steps taken by the 
Government of Puerto Rico (“Government”) to immediately reduce its fiscal crisis.  
 
The Special Unit, which is attached to the Puerto Rico Treasury Department (“Treasury”), has 
the goal of collecting unreported tax revenues resulting from inefficiencies in the Government’s 
administration.  On a quarterly basis, the Special Unit must issue a report describing the results 
of its debt collection initiatives.  As an effort to maximize Government’s limited resources, the 
Treasury’s Special Unit will consist of employees transferred from other government agencies, 
independent contractors, or employees recruited in other manners as the Secretary of Treasury 
(“Secretary”) may deem appropriate.  
 
Although Act No. 174 does not use the word or imply an amnesty program, it grants the 
Secretary ample regulatory powers and expressly grants the authority to establish a new program 
to ease the payment and collection of SUT and delinquent debts, and to provide general 
orientation on tax collection efforts. Further, Act No. 174 directs the Secretary to coordinate 
communication, cooperation and the development of strategic plans with the municipalities in 
order to achieve the Act’s goals. 
 
For updates on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys listed below, all members of our 
Tax Practice Group:  
 
Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 
Juan Luis Alonso 787-250-5655 jla@mcvpr.com 
Xenia Vélez Silva 787-250-2620 xv@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Liz A. Pérez 787-250-2615 lap@mcvpr.com 
 
The content of this Tax Alert has been prepared by us for information purposes only.  It is not intended as, and does 
not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client.  An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this Tax Alert.  Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdés LLC. 


